MEETING OF THE BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS
REGULAR MEETING
SEPTEMBER 22, 1999

The Regular Meeting of the Board of County Commissioners of Sedgwick County, Kansas, was called
to order at 9:00 A.M., Wednesday, September 22, 1999 in the County Commission Meeting Room in
the Courthousein Wichita, Kansas, by Chairman Bill Hancock; with thefollowing present: Chair Pro Tem
Betsy Gwin; Commissioner Thomas G. Winters, Commissioner Ben Sciortino; Mr. William P. Buchanan,
County Manager; Mr. Rich Euson, County Counsdor; Mr. Jarold D. Harrison, Assistant County
Manager; Mr. David C. Spears, Director, Bureau of Public Works, Mr. Darren Muci, Director,
Purchasing Department; Ms. Kristi Zuchovich, Director, Public Relaions, Ms. Susan Erlenwein, Director,
Environmenta Resources;, Mr. Brad Snepp, Dirctor, Housng Office, Divison of Community
Devdopment; Ms. Irene Hart, Director, Community Development; Mr. Marvin Krout, Director,
Metropolitan AreaPlanning Department; Ms. Deborah Donddson, Director, Divison of Human Services,
Ms. Marsha Gasper, Interim Administrator, Regiona Forensic Science Center; Ms. Shawne Morgan,
Management Intern, Coutny Manager’ sOffice; Mr. Doug Russdll, Director, Divisonof Human Resources,
Ms. Kathy Sexton, Director, Ooperations, Ms. Jane Mordez, Compensation Specidist, Divison of
Human Services, Mr. John Nath, Director, Kansas Coliseum; Mr. Jm Weber, P.E., Director, Sewer
Operations and Maintenance; Mr. Marv Duncan, Fleet Management; and Ms. Heather J. Knoblock,
Deputy County Clerk.

GUESTS

Ms. Caroline Hosford, Solid Waste Committee
Mr. Jeremy Artis, Vice-President, General Manger, NMF America

INVOCATION

The Commissioners stood for a moment of slence.

FLAG SALUTE

ROLL CALL

The Clerk reported, after cdling roll, that Commissioner McGinn was absent.
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AWARD PRESENTATION

A. SOLID WASTE ASSOCIATION OF NORTH AMERICA PUBLIC EDUCATION
EXCELLENCE SLVER AWARD FOR 1999.

M s. Susan Erlenwein, Director, Environmental Resources, greeted the Commissionersand said, "Once
ayear, the Solid Waste Association of North American, known as SWANA, awards organizations for
excdlence in various areas of solid waste management. This year, Sedgwick County Environmenta
Resources has been sdlected to receive the 1999 Public Education Excellence Silver Award. Thisaward
is for outstanding public education including creativity, design, and use of resources. We will actudly
receive the award October 21 at the International SWANA Meseting in Reno, Nevada.

"I talked to various memberswho have been with SWANA along time. They say thisisahighly coveted
award, and hard to achieve thisaward. | think it just goes to show what weve known dl aong, that
Caroline Hosford and Joe Renfro of my department do excellent work. They arevery cregtive. They've
created inserts that have been in the newspaper, such asthese, billboards, TV and radio ads, and many
other environmenta programs. So it is due to their hard work that we are recaiving this nationa award.
| think it speakswell of Sedgwick County and of Caroline and Joe's work. 1'd liketo congratul ate them
and seeif one of them would like to come up and say something.”

Ms. Caroline Hosford said, "Thank you, very much. | would like to recognize the input thet the
Education Subcommittee of the Solid Waste Management Committee has givento us. We know weve
got along waysto go in thiswhole educationd process. It isgratifying to be recognized for the work that
we've done so far and we appreciate it. Thank you."

Chairman Hancock said, "Thank you, Caroline, good work."

Commissioner Gwin said, "Once you go for your plague, you'll bring it back and we can celebrate that
too?"

Ms. Hosford said, "Oh you bet."

Commissoner Gwin said, "Congratulations, to al of you.”
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Chairman Hancock said, "Commissoner Sciortino.”

Commissioner Sciortino sad, " Susan, firgt of dl, congratulations, thisistremendous. It just brought me
to rethink something. Could there be a possibility of maybe in a couple of weeks that you could come
back to usand kind of give usan update on our solid waste plan. 1've had acouple of questions from my
congtituents of where were going with it and I'm kind of foggy too. Maybe an update to let us know if
we're on track, on time table, and what have you."

Ms. Erlenwein sad, "Yes, | will."

Commissoner Sciortino said, "Great, thanks."

ChairmanHancock said, "Thank you, Susan. Congratulations Haveagoodtime. Aredl of you going
to Reno?'

Ms. Erlenwein said, "Yes, becauseit is not just agood time, there are o technica sessonsand field
tripsto look at transfer stations, landfills, and that. Hope well learn alot at that convention.”

ChairmanHancock sad, "'l know it has been along haul and adifficult one. It'sbeen alearning process
for dl of you aswell asfor us, more s0 youthat's on your back more sometimesto perform. Werevery
proud of you. Thank you, very much. At thistime, the Chair would entertain aMotion."

MOTION

Commissioner Gwin moved to receive and file.

Commissioner Winters seconded the Mation.

There was no discussion on the Mation, the vote was called.

VOTE

Commissioner Betsy Gwin Aye
Commissoner Thomas G. Winters Aye
Commissioner Carolyn McGinn Absent
Commissioner Ben Sciortino Aye

Page No. 3



Regular Meeting, September 22, 1999

Chairman Bill Hancock Aye
Chairman Hancock said, "Thank you. Next item, please”

PUBLIC HEARING

B. PUBLIC HEARING REGARDING THE SEDGWICK COUNTY HOUSING
AUTHORITY FIVE-YEAR AND ANNUAL PLANS.

SLIDE PRESENTATION

Mr. Brad Snapp, Director of Housing Office, Divison of Community Development, greeted the
Commissonersand said, "I'm heretoday to talk about the changesat the 1998 Quality Housing and Work
Responghility Act will bring to the Sedgwick County Housing Authority. This act was designed to give
tenants on a very limited income greater choicein housing, dlow housing authorities to address the needs
in ther jurisdictions, and increase accountability and reward effective managers of housing authorities,

"In 2000, Housing Authorities will submit a five-year plan that will consst of a mission of their agency,
gods and objectives, and an annua plan that accesseshousing needsintheir areasand develops strategies
on how they are going to meet those needs and then aso the regular agency policies. Sedgwick County
Housng Authority coversal of Sedgwick County except the City of Wichita, Butler and Harvey counties.
We have 273 certificates and vouchers that we can usefor rental assstance. This program, the Housing
Act, is merging these certificates and vouchers to an dl voucher program. Our misson is to promote
hedthy communitiesby increasing safe, fair, and affordabl e housing and deve oping economic opportunities
for individuds living on very low annua incomes.

"Our goals and objectives briefly. Our first god isto provide rentd assstanceto eigible tenants. One of
the changes in this program is to offer rental assstance to extremely low income people. Seventy-five
percent of dl the assstance we give has to be directed to those people. So afamily of four would have
a maximum income of $15,000 ayear. The remaining quarter of the program participants can have an
annud income of $25,000 a year for a family of four. The second objective is to facilitate a home
ownership program. Were kind of going outside the guidelines of the strict act. The act hasn't findized
the regulations but people can buy . . . it is for public housing agency, actudly the tenants can buy the
homesthey livein. Thereareavariety of home ownership programsavailable and wethink that probably,
thisisalow god, but we're going to try to exceed this, a least one person ayear buying ahouse of their
own. So aperson on 50% of the areal's median income doesn't have a lot to work with, but there are
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programs available for down payment and closing cost assistance.

"The second godl is to educate landlords and tenants. We have alot of questions, alot of cals into our
office. We're going to address those questions quickly, keep current information, and have aweb page
by the end of the month, mail anews |etter out two times ayear to our stakeholders, and aert people of
program changes and housing issues. | fed like if we can keep everybody informed they'll be a lot

happier.

"A third objective isto recruit more property owners. That will give tenants more housing choices, give
tenants a place to start if we can hand them alist and say welve got al these placesto pick from. People
can live any where they want, thisisjust kind of astart for them. Well do recruitment threetimes ayear
and encourage diversity.

"Our third god is to establish Sedgwick County Housing Authority asahousing resource. | can't believe
this. Thereare peoplein this County who don't know that Sedgwick County offershousng. We'regoing
to change that. | switched these. I'm going to be objectivetwo asthefirst one. I'm an advocate of what
I'mgoing to call destination phonereferrals. Whenyou cdl for information it shouldn't beajourney. Our
god isto have information so we can direct people to the right number and not keep them in the loap, in
that journey for information. If we don't know the answer, well look it up or refer them to someone who
does. The second thing is to collaborate with other agencies. Well fecilitate four meetings a year,
strengthen projects through collaboration rather than duplicating services.

"Our fourth god isto effectively implement the Quaity Housing and Work Responsibility Act, and establish
alandlord tenant focus group to help us assess how the program goes. That way, if we need to make
changes in 2001, we can do that. We can have accurate information. We can meset the needs that are
there rather than what we think might be the needs.

"Some of the changes, again the income targeting has changed. Currently, we'reto address people at or
people 50% of the area median income. Actudly, most of the clientswe serve are a or below 30% of
the areas median income. We will adopt someloca preferences, the Federd Housing preferences have
been abolished, but they've made alowance if there is a need in a community, you can address those.
WEe're going to have a preference for victims of domestic violence and persons with disabilities. Were
going to screen applicants with background checks. It isthe landlord's responsibility to screen a tenant
if they choose for back rent, their rental history. We're going to screen people for crimind activity.
Anybody who has a conviction within the last three yearswill not be admitted for housing. Thisisto keep
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people who have a history of drug abuse or violent behavior out of the housing program. We can dso
disapprove owners who have refused or have a history of refusing to evict tenants for drug related or
violent crimesthat threstensthe hedlth, safety, and right of peaceful enjoyment for people who live around
them.

"We have had our agency plan on display in our officefor thelast 45 days. We are hereto hold apublic
hearing and if there are no comments from the public hearing, to ask you to adopt the plan.”

Chairman Hancock sad, "Thank you, Brad. Commissioner Sciortino.”
Commissioner Sciortino sad, "I can wait until after the public hearing.”

Chairman Hancock sad, "Okay, thank you. At thistime, I'll open the meeting for public comment
regarding the Housing Authority five-year plan and annud plans to be submitted. Is there anyone who
would like to comment on those plans? |s there anyone here who would like to comment on Item B? If
not, well close the public hearing and limit comments to staff and Commissoners.  Commissoner
Sciortino."

Commissioner Sciortino said, "Thank you, Mr. Chairman. Brad, just asasuggestion asfar asbeing able
to promote and get the information out to the public of the servicesthat we have, | want to suggest you
tak to Krigti Zuchovich. We recently have gotten ablock of cable televison spotsfor use through Multi-
Media cable televison, and I'm sure you can come up with some other ideas of how we can effectively
get some of thisinformation out. | think what were doing here is fantastic and now it isincumbent upon
us to make sure that people who are in need gets the message. | would encourage you to vist with her.
Thank you. That'sdl | have

Chairman Hancock sad, "Thank you, Commissoner. Commissoner Gwin."

Commissioner Gwin sad, "Thank you, Mr. Chairman. | have a couple of dlarification questions. For
the public's edification, Sedgwick County doesn't own any of this housing, isthat correct?’

Mr. Snapp said, "That's correct.”
Commissioner Gwin said, "Weidentify landlord who want to participatein thisprogram, isthat correct?'

Mr. Snapp sad, "That'strue."
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Commissioner Gwin sad, "Dowecurrently havewaiting listsfor peoplewaiting for thistype of housng?'

Mr. Snapp sad, "Weve just exhaugted our waiting lis. We are going to begin taking gpplications the
second Tuesday of every month from eight in the morning until eeven.”

Commissoner Gwin said, "Where do you do that?'
Mr. Snapp sad, "Our officeisat 604 N. Main, Suite E. People could park in the parking garage.”
Commissioner Gwin said, "Okay, | just wanted to clarify those two things and get some information.
Do you know how many of these matches that we make in a given year? Is there any way of tracking
that?'
Mr. Snapp said, "Wdll, they open and close, probably | would guess around 300."
Commissoner Gwin said, "Around 300."
Mr. Snapp said, "Yes, we have 273 vouchers as people come on and go off."
Commissoner Gwin said, "Doesthat include dl three of the counties?'
Mr. Snapp said, "Yes"
Commissoner Gwin said, "All right, thanks Brad. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.”
ChairmanHancock sad, "Thank you, Commissioner. Commissoners, further questionsor comments?”
MOTION
Commissioner Gwin moved to adopt the Plans.
Commissioner Sciortino seconded the Motion.
There was no discussion on the Motion, the vote was caled.

VOTE
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Commissioner Betsy Gwin Aye
Commissoner Thomas G. Winters Aye
Commissioner Carolyn McGinn Absent
Commissioner Ben Sciortino Aye
Chairman Bill Hancock Aye

Chairman Hancock sad, "Thank you, Brad for being here. Commissioners, with your indulgence, |
would like to take Item H, the forgivable loan for $149,000 to NMF America."

H. FORGIVABLE LOAN IN THE AMOUNT OF $149,000 TO NMF AMERICA.

Ms. Irene Hart, Director, Community Development, greeted the Commissioners and said, “Today, for
your consderation, we have an agreement with NMF Americafor afiveyear forgivableloan in theamount
of $149,000. The purpose of this loan is to assg them in establishing a manufacturing facility here in
Sedgwick County with an anticipated minimum of 70 jobsin place a theend of fiveyears. Thefundsthat
were providing will assist with land purchase and Ste development. Thisagreement isan example of our
loca partnership for economic development. The team members that helped put this package together
indudethe State, the County, the City, and it was coordinated through the Chamber of Commerce. If you
have questions of me, I'd be happy to answer them. 1'd like to introduce Jeremy Artis, who is Vice-
President and General Manager of NMF America, who can tell you alittle bit more about the operation
and what NMF Americais bringing to Sedgwick County."

Chairman Hancock said, "Very good, thank you, Irene. Welcome Jeremy. | heard a lot about your
company. | guessyou can tdl usalittle bit more.”

Mr. Jeremy Artis, Vice-Presdent, Genera Manger, NMF America, greeted the Commissioners and
said, "l surdy can. NMF Canada, our Sster company, was formed in 1991 by our founder, David Cook,
who is the owner and President. NMF primarily transforms a flat mechine linked skin into a finished
formed assembly ready to drape on the Structural skeleton of awing. This process starts by bombarding
the flat skin with thousands of tiny stedl balls referred to as shot. This processed used to get curvatureis
commonly known as shot ping forming. Once the component has been formed, it is then cleaned and
submerged into an eectro chemica bath of chromic acid to enhance its corrosion resstance. Thisis
referred to as chromic acid anodized. After the component is rinsed and sealed to further enhance its
corrosion protection, it is coated on the insde with an integra fud tank coating to protect the wing skin
when in contact with jet fue. It is a little known fact that the wing acts as an arcraft fue tank.
Subsequently, on the exterior surface of the wing skin can be coated with pathorithic aerospace paints.
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Hndly the wings are ready to be sub-assembled to create a ready to use wing skin assembly. As an
added benefit, some of our customers may aso choose to use our fluorescent finishing crack detection
method prior to forming as an added qudity benefit.

"NMF Canada has some accomplishmentswed like to share with you. Awarded supplier of the year by
Mitsubishi Heavy Industries. Awarded supplier of excdlence by Israel Aircraft Industry. Voted one of
Canada's 50 best privately owned and managed companies, which the ceremony happened on the 20th
of thismonth, Monday. Entrepreneur of the Y ear, and many other letters of merit from our customers.
The manufacturing process which will be available in NMF Americafacility will be penetrate ingpection,
saturation shot pinning, shot ping forming, our formax process and our core technology, chromic acid
anodized, ken film aerospace painting. Our prime area of focus will be wing skin forming and finishing.
Because of our potentid for subcontracting, our processes such asmachining are high and could potentidly
represent 25% of our annua sdes. The Greenfied facility will be locating on 39th and Webb, just off
Jabara Airport a K-96. The 40,000 square foot building will st on 6.27 acres of land.

"Ground breaking is scheduled for October. We plan operations to commence April 1, 2000. We will
start to hire peopleat NMF AmericaJanuary 1. I'd liketo thank the State, the County, and the City. We
very much enjoyed working with you and were very happy to be here. We think we made the right
choice.”

Chairman Hancock sad, "Thank you, Mr. Artis. Commissioner Sciortino.”

Commissioner Sciortino said, "Thank you, Mr. Chairman. | had the occasion to meet your father and
his lovely wife here afew weeks ago and have dinner with them. | think Sedgwick County is extremey
fortunate to have your company choose us. We would like to welcome you as a new corporate citizen
into our County. | assume you are the one, when it says year one, one employeg, is that correct? So
welve dready got 20% of the obligation taken care of. Do you have any problemswhatsoever in reading
the agreement that we executed with you as far as the employment levels. Do you fed comfortable that
those are very attainable?"

Mr. Artis said, "Yes, we do fed comfortable with that."

Commissioner Sciortino said, "Okay, that'sal | have."
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ChairmanHancock said, "Very good. Agan, welcome, werevery glad you'rehere. Itisan opportunity
for usaswdl asyou. | know that any invesment we make in the aircraft industry and other industriesin
our community, it has dways come back to us multiplied many timesover. Thesedecisonsarerdatively
easy for usto make. We're proud to have you here."

Mr. Artis said, "Thank you, very much. We're proud to be here too.”

ChairmanHancock sad, "Commissoners, further questions or comments? If not, what'sthe will of the
Board?'

MOTION

Commissioner Winters moved to gpprove the loan subject to NMF America meeting specific
employment goals.

Commissioner Sciortino seconded the Mation.

There was no discussion on the Motion, the vote was cdled.

VOTE

Commissioner Betsy Gwin Aye
Commissioner Thomas G. Winters Aye
Commissioner Carolyn McGinn Absent
Commissioner Ben Sciortino Aye
Charman Bill Hancock Aye

Chairman Hancock said, "Thank you. Nice meeting you. At thistime, well returnto Item C."

PLANNING DEPARTMENT

C. METROPOLITAN AREA PLANNING DEPARTMENT (MAPD).
1 CASE NUMBER SCZ-0792 - ZONE CHANGE REQUEST FROM " SF-20"
SINGLE-FAMILY RESIDENTIAL TO" GO" GENERAL OFFICEAND"LI"
LIMITED INDUSTRIAL, LOCATED Y2MILE EAST OF HOOVER ON THE
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SOUTH SIDE OF 47TH STREET SOUTH.

SLIDE PRESENTATION

Mr. Marvin Krout, Director, Metropolitan Planning, greeted the Commissioners and sad, "There are
three planning items for you thismorning. Thisfirst caseisazone changerequest. Thisis Sx very wel
buffered acresin the southwest part of the County. Thisisthebigditch. Thesearerallroad tracks coming
out of centrd city.

“Thisis 47th Street South unpaved and thereis an access road across the railroad to thistract. Thereis
aso apower lineinthisarea. The nearest home is %2 mile away to the west of 47th and Hoover Road.
So whatever you'd like to hide, thisis probably a very good placefor it.

"This request is to change the zoning from SF-20, aresidential category, to generd office on the north
point of this dte, where there is an exising resdence. That would be an office and resdence for this
proposed business. The office category would alow residentia to be apermitted use. The remainder of
the tract will be zoned limited industrid, to be used for a tree service with limited employment, and dso
accessory tree cutting and storage and sales of wood on ste as an accessory business. The dtaff
recommends approvd of thisrequest. Thereareno public servicesinthisarea, 47th Street isvery remote.
Itisunpaved. Thisisavery limited business both in terms of employment and sawage generdtion. This
isnot amgor industry that we are locating in this area, otherwise we might have some problems with it.

"We recommended gpprova subject to a projected overlay that limits the use to this specific use that is
being proposed here, plus other uses that would be Smilar in nature, both in terms of the leve of traffic
generationand level of sawage generation, whichisbasicaly wethink will be about the same as domestic
sewage. The gpplicant concurred with this suggestion for the protective overlay. The Planning
Commission has recommended unanimoudy that you approve this zoning request subject to theoverlay,
subject to platting within one year. There were no protestors who spoke, joining property owners. In
fact, the same owner owns this property to the south. He is buffering himsdlf and the only area that has
any exposure a dl. No protest petitionswerefiled. So it just takes amgority to approve this.

"I'll go through the dides very quickly for you. Aerid photograph, again you can seethe big ditch. This
isthe County's maintenance facility acrossthe big ditch. Very remote. Therallroadisbermed. Thelevee
ishere. Thisisthe same owner's property. Thisislooking from the north at the railroad tracks. Looking
south. Thisis the area that would be zoned generd industrid where the resdenceis among thetreesand
behind the limited industrid area. We're just panning around the Site. 'Y ou won't seevery much. Thisis
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the leveein the background of the big ditch looking to the south and east. Therailroad tracksthat are over
onthenorthwest sde. Againtherailroad tracks. Looking to the north and west and looking to the south
and west. Back to the aerid photograph and zoning map. 1'll try to answer any questionsyou have. The
gpplicant's agent is here dso if you have any questions about the proposal or nature of the business.”

ChairmanHancock said, "Thank you, Marvin. Commissioners, questionsfor Mr. Krout? If not, isthere
anyone herewho would liketo comment on thisitem? Cam down out there, pretty rowdy bunch. Thank
you, Marvin.

“Commissioners, | see no one to comment on the item. There seems to be no protests or comments.
Wheat's the will of the Board?'

MOTION

Commissioner Sciortino moved to adopt the findings of fact of the Metropolitan Area Planning
Commission and gpprove the zone change subject to the condition of platting within one year and
subject to the Protective Overlay; adopt the Resolution and authorize the Chairman to sgn; and
ingruct the MAPD to withhold publication of the Resolution until the Plat has been recorded with
the Register of Deeds.

Commissoner Gwin seconded the Motion.

There was no discussion on the Motion, the vote was cdled.

VOTE

Commissioner Betsy Gwin Aye
Commissioner Thomas G. Winters Aye
Commissioner Carolyn McGinn Absent
Commissioner Ben Sciortino Aye
Charmen Bill Hancock Aye

Chairman Hancock said, "Thank you, Marvin. Next item, plesse.”

2. RESOLUTION AUTHORIZINGFILINGOFANAPPLICATIONTOKANSAS
DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION (KDOT)FORTRANSPORTATION
ENHANCEMENT PROJECT FUNDS.
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Mr. Krout said, "Commissoners, the Transportation Enhancement Program isafederd program. It was
established as part of the last two mgjor federa bills that established transportation funds. Thefirst was
cdled ICE-T and the second, T-21, in 1991 and '97. There is a set aside in that program of a small
portion of thefedera budget for projects that are supposed to enhance the qudity of lifein someway for
communitiesthat is trangportation related. There are three basic categories for these kinds of projects.
One is pedestrian and bike facilities, another are scenic and landscape enhancements, and the third are
historic preservation projects. They al have to have some sort of relationship with transportation.

"The Kansas Department of Transportation receivesthis money and operates an annua competitive grant
program. We applied last year for money for the years 1999 and 2000. Both on behaf of the City of
Wichitaand Sedgwick County. Sedgwick County did receive acouple of grants. One of the grantswas
the joint City/County project to build a pedestrian bike bridge south of the Zoo Boulevard bridge across
the big ditch and then to extend the bike path dong Windmill and 13th Street to the west and over to
connect to the County's existing bike path system at Sedgwick County Park.

"One of the other requests that we submitted that didn't get funded was in the southeast part of the City
was Pawnee Street. This isthe north part of the City and some of the projectsthat the City isinterested
in. ThisisNorth Riversde Neighborhood Association interested in anew bike path up the Little Arkansas
River connecting three parks. Thisisthe south part of the City. Another of the City proposaswill beto
connect three existing bike paths, thisis a proposed one that is funded, the Gypsum Creek, thisis cand
route bike path and thisisthe Arkansas bike path. That's where they end today a this point, this point,
and thispoint. Thisisasomewhat complicated way, but afeasibleway, of connecting, including thisisthet
pedestrian bridge over the cand route, you are probably familiar with that. Thisis away of connecting
al of those routes together so that you can make a cycle from one route to another. Thet is part of the
City'sapplication. But we're asking for the County to agreeto submit the gpplication from last year, which
was the connection between the Gypsum Creek Trail which would begin at Pawnee at the Kansas
Turnpike and Pawnee and go under the bridge at Woodlawn and then along Pawnee. Cessna worked
with us and last year agreed they would dedi cate an easement dong the north side of Pawneefor thisbike
path and it would run dong Pawnee and then east of Rock Road to where the City isplanning to build a
bike path along the street on Pawnee as Pawnee iswidened from two lanesto four lanes east of Rock to
Webb Road. Then the potentid for that path system to carry on further to the east and to the north. So
thisis another link in a potentid systlem. We have estimated the potential cost for that, it requiresa20%
loca match, that is indicated in your staff report. It is not in the Capital Improvement Program, but if
KDOT wereto award this grant in the spring of next year, then you'd be asked to submit theloca match
to build that project. I'll try to answer any questions that you have but would ask you to authorize usto
submit this grant application.”
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Chairman Hancock sad, "Thank you, Mavin. I'm puffing red hard just looking a the plan.
Commissoner Gwin."

Commissioner Gwin said, "Marvin, did you tel me that we made application for the three connect but
it wasn't gpproved, are you ill working on that?!

Mr. Krout said, "Thisis so complicated, we hired an engineer to do an engineering study because there
are freaways and rivers, and there needs to be shelving. Itislikethreading aneedlein somearess. It will
beinteresting and | think an exciting ridefor people. We did an engineering study to figure out exactly the
best way and to estimate the cost and the preliminary decide to make this hgppen. That was funded with
federd money, that little engineering udy. That was the firg time we made the submisson. It isfarly
expensve and we broke it up into severa projects. So it wouldn't get al done in one even if it was
awarded.”

Commissoner Gwin said, "But the project you want us to consider is the Pawnee project.”

Mr. Krout sad, "The County project isthe Pawnee project. That isthe only one were asking for you
to authorize."

Commissoner Gwin said, "Okay, thank you. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.”

Chairman Hancock sad, "Thank you. Commissioners, further questions? If not, what'sthewill of the
Board?'

MOTION
Commissioner Sciortino moved to adopt the Resolution.
Commissioner Winters seconded the Motion.

There was no discussion on the Mation, the vote was called.

VOTE
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Commissioner Betsy Gwin Aye
Commissoner Thomas G. Winters Aye
Commissioner Carolyn McGinn Absent
Commissioner Ben Sciortino Aye
Chairman Bill Hancock Aye

Chairman Hancock said, "Thank you. Next item please.”

3. MAPD MONTHLY REPORT.

Mr. Krout sad, "Commissioners, current plans was active again with 47 new casesfiled and just under
400 casesfor thefirst two thirds of theyear. A couple of County cases of note. Onewasyou may recdl
the ardtrip at L ake Wdtannawherethe property owner wanted to build hangersand then the homeowners
association wanted to make the airstrip aconforming use. 'Y ou sent that back because it gppeared there
needed to be more discusson between the neighbors. There was consderable discussion through the
home owner association board. In the end, the gpplicant who wanted to build the hangers withdrew his
goplication. But sncewe had an application on file, the homeowners associ ation wanted to go ahead and
maketheir airstrip aconforming use. We had advertised and it wasin the process. We processed through
the Planning Commission an amended request to just make the ardrip a conforming use without adding
any hangers to the property. That was a the request of the home owners association. The Planning
Commissonwith no opposition approved that request. Becausetherewasno opposition, conditiona uses
don't have to come forward, so that case, well yes, it will have to come back to you. 1t will be scheduled
on your agenda because you did request to send it back. You did hear it because of the proposals so it
will have to cometo you | guess. Anyway, that seems to have been settled at least for the time being,
athough there won't be any new hangers out at that area.

"Another County case was akennd that was just west of Colwich. Kennedls have been some of the most
controversa casesin the County. Asfar asthis particular one, the property owner had worked carefully
with his neighbors before he filed and he dready had a number of hisown dogson the Site and wanted to
extend that operation. There was no opposition so that case also does not come to you.

"Want to mention that we are making good progress now on computerizing the zoning map, which we
think is redly an important improvement. Our god isto have the map finished by the end of the year and
have it available to the public by March. We meet with City and County GIS to make sure that they did
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their part of the job while we were doing our part of thejob. 1f you looked at our monthly report, we had
265 square miles or something like that which we had completed of 1,000 square miles of the County as
of last month. We completed 300 squaremiles. What wedid, we stopped, forever hopefully, inking maps
and just are going to rely on the fact that we are going to finish this by the end of the year and well kind
of skate by in terms of the currency of our maps until that time. That dlows usto put afull time person
on computerized mapping. We did 300 square milesmore of the County, mostly rural areas, which goes
very fast. It lookslikewewill be able to complete that work by the end of theyear. Whenitisfinished,
well have a celebration and well show you some of the results. | think it will be a great improvement.

"One other thing in current plans | wanted to mention, you may not be avare.  Jm Weber ishereand |
know heis aware that they may have some comments for you about it too. We were made aware that
a bill sort of dipped through the legidature last year sponsored by the Kansas Association of Land
Surveyors requiring the County Engineer to Sgn every plat that is approved and recorded in the counties.
That means not just platsin the unincorporated areas your County Engineer reviews anyway, but platsin
the City of Wichita, platsin the City of Derby, platsin dl parts of the County, that the County Engineer
may have had nothing to dowith. It seemslike avery redundant process and we haveto have an engineer
ggning and sedling these plats. It is legidation that we suggest needs to be looked at in the next years
sesson. Itisextrawork and it may mean alittle bit of extratimein getting these plats recorded once they
are gpproved by ether of the eected bodies or the County Commission. Buit it is something that the
County Counselor agreeswe need to do to stay legal and to have these plaisbelega and binding. Infact,
County Engineering is going back to July 1 when this bill was passed to file some affidavits to make sure
the plats have been recorded legdly. | wanted to make you aware of that. If you hear any more about
it, you'll know what has happened and maybe we can remedy that in the next legidative sesson.

"In land use research, we reviewed with the Planning Commission new population totas and distributions
and basicadly got asign off from the Planning Commission. Were now running our trangportation model
withthe new digtributionsto estimate trangportation needs. Weasoinland useresearch prepared severd
grant applicationsfor some new neighborhood plans. That includes the neighborhood planning effort that
you sgned off on involving the south Wichita area to and including Haysville. The grant application to
Commerce and Housing for next year.

"In trangportation, in addition to inputting the mode, we a so recalibrated the model. One of thethingswe
discovered inlooking at the datawasthat the modd seemed to be under estimating how many peopletook
the freaways in this community and over esimating how many were on arterids. It kind of didn't quite
reflect the fact that you have stop and go Stuations on arterids and dower speeds. We've recaibrated
that and we think we have a more redistic balance now between traffic that is expected to be using
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freaways versus usng arterid streets and probably puts more emphass on freeways and the need for
freeways. Hopefully it doesn't mean we have buckle problems ahead of uslooking at the freewaysin the
year 2030, but welll seethat in the next few weeks.

"We dso completed this very technicd work with the engineers who are working on the bicycle
connection study, both the south areaand also anorth connection of K-96 system that is an extension of
the County's K-96 system pardle to Grove Park, connecting that along the east Sde of the cand route
down to McAdams Park where the cand route sartson itsnorth end. That was another submission that
the City has made for funding.

"We dso drafted changes to the trangportation improvement program and had a meeting of the
trangportation coordinating committee. That is a requirement based on the updated City CIP and the
County CIP. | participated in acouple of meetings of two city task forcesthat are set up to further review
thisissue about revitaization of centrd city, what can the city do to improveits package of incentives. We
prepared the contract and agenda reports for the new wireless master plan. We have a consultant who
isunderway and & the end of this month he is going to be in for severad workshop sessions, hisfird trip
to Wichita. Made presentations on long range planning to the Hispanic Leadership Council and dso
USD259 officids. Lagt, | want to mention that we have been involved in the discussions you have
probably read or heard about with both the City Council and the County Commission about the digtrict
advisory boardsissue. | think that some of thisis probably going to cometo you. Infact, | imagine the
City Council committee, Joe Pisado and Joan Colewho areworking on thistransition of CPOsto didtrict
advisory boards probably do want to come to you and talk to you about the role of the Planning
Commission and the whole process of citizen involvement. I'll stand for any questions that you have."

Chairman Hancock sad, "Thank you. Commissoner Winters."

Commissioner Winters sad, "Marvin, | got the notice of the meeting with the wirdess consultants. |
know | had a conflict on one of those days. It looked like it was a very interesting kind of lay-out of
agendadiscussons. | guessmy question was, haveyou got aplan. . . itisavery interesting subject to me
and I'm trying to think abouit if | want to know as much as | can for other Commissioners and Council
people. After you go through these workshops will there then be some point of educating us or do we
really need to make an attempt to be at those workshop meetings?'

Mr. Krout sad, "Therewill befuture meetings. Theconsultant isplanning to usethe Planning Commission
becauseit is a City/County issue and because there are zoning code changesthat are probably involved.
Asthe focus of future workshops, he has atota of four trips that hell be making. If you missthis, you
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won't missit dl. He'sdso preparing written reports on a periodic bassand | think those written reports
will probably summarize what happened at the meetings. We hadn't talked about it with him, but it might
be agood ideato ether video tape or to audio tape one or both of those workshopsthat are coming up.”

Commissioner Winters sad, "l don't know that it would be necessary. | think it is going to be a very
interesting discusson and | would certainly think for you and your staff to think about some kind of recap
or after MAPC commentsor however you are going to brief Commissionersand City Council if they were
involved through the working process. Just think about thet, that's al | need.”

Mr. Krout said, "Okay."

Chairman Hancock said, "Commissioner Sciortino.”

Commissioner Sciortino said, "Thank you, Mr. Chairman. Marvin, you had mentioned alittle bit about
what the City of Wichitais doing about their proposd of revamping the CPO organizations. Am | right
that the Board of County Commissioners does not get involved or doesn't have any ability to Sgn off yes
or no. That issoldy up to the discretion of the City of Wichita?'

Mr. Krout sad, "Well, that's true as far as this concept from trangtioning from CPO to a new citizen
involvement dructure. There have been discussions about at least two issuesinvolving the Metropolitan
Area Planning Commission. One isthe evening meetings. Second is the question of the compostion of
the Planning Commission and whether or not there ought to be more broad based representation on the
Planning Commisson. Those are areas that the City Council does not have complete jurisdiction on."”
Commissioner Sciortino said, "l understand that part because were ajoint venture. But asfar as CPO
itself is concerned, any revamping or changing of the type of organization presently in place, it isthe sole
obligation or responghility or authority of the City of Wichita?'

Mr. Krout said, "Correct."

Commissioner Sciortino sad, "Thank you."

Chairman Hancock sad, "Thank you, Commissoner. Marvin, acouple of questions. One concerning
the mapping that you're completing now. Are you talking about zoning maps?’

Mr. Krout said, "Yes, zoning layersthat have both . . . weve had for along time athough they've needed
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to be edited, but the colors, just the color pattern that showsthe different zoning classfications. But aso
another layer that goes with that, which is very important as reference, which are what we cal the
annotations, which show where we have CUPs and PUDs and Board of Zoning Apped s casesthat were
approved and vacations that were gpproved and everything dse. Thereisalot of information data that
is being attached to those map files. It has been along process, but now that we can devote afull time
persontoit, | think it is going much faster.”

Chairman Hancock sad, "Are you doing it in conjunction with GIS."

Mr. Krout sad, "Yes, absolutely. We're depending completely on County GIS to provide us with an
accurate lot and block base. We had a parcel base for along time, but they have been working on
creating alot and block base that would aso show addition names, lot numbers, block numbers, street
names, in acarefully done way so that we can say that we can use this as the base for our officid zoning
map. Unlessthey do their part when we do our part, wewon't have that official zoning map. But we met
with them and they are being very cooperative. | think welll get it done.”

Chairman Hancock said, "Fantastic. One other question regarding the legidation that you areinterested
in reverang the sgn-off by the County Engineer on dl the plats. Onan ongoing basis, it never occurred
to me, we dways seemed to handle our own legidative package aswell asthe City and others. But does
the Planning Commission and Department arrive at alegidative package and consder that aspect on their
work and going to legidature, seeking legidation or in this case defending themsdves againg. . . "

Mr. Krout sad, "The only time that wetry to develop legidation wasthe Streamlining. After wevegone
through this streamlining process the City has sponsored, we had identified three or four areas where we
wanted to streamline the state legidation. We put together the package of amendmentsa couple of years
ago inthat case. Otherwise, I've dready communicated with Marcy about thisissue and | think that we
will continue to do that as she gets ready for the next legidative session.”

Chairman Hancock said, "In this case, isthis dl County applicable or could we charter out?'
Mr. Krout said, "That was our first question of the County Counsdlor and he said no, we can't charter

out. Do you have anything to add Jm to this?'
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Mr. Jim Weber sad, "I think part of the problem with thisisthat alot of their more rurd countiesisthat
they're doing thisanyway because where you don't have or haven't had an operating Planning Commission
this was dready arequirement.”

Mr. Krout sad, "That'sright. Until now, whereyou had Planning Commissionsand other gpprovds, they
were exempt. Then the exemption was taken out of the bill. 1t doesn't make any sense.”

Mr. Weber sad, "My theory isthat some parts of the state may not get as excited about thisaswe are.”

Chairman Hancock said, "Sure. But most parts of the state, outside of the five more urban counties,
don't do what we haveto do here. Itisjust one more step that redly isn't necessary. | suspect therewere
some problems associated with those plats in the counties and without thinking, it went through. Or, the
surveyors just wanted morework. Okay, thank you. Commissioners, further questions? Marvin, thank
you, very much.”

MOTION
Commissoner Winters moved to recaeve and file.
Commissioner Sciortino seconded the Mation.

There was no discussion on the Motion, the vote was caled.

VOTE

Commissioner Betsy Gwin Aye
Commissioner Thomas G. Winters Aye
Commissioner Carolyn McGinn Absent
Commissioner Ben Sciortino Aye
Charmen Bill Hancock Aye

Chairman Hancock said, "Thank you. Thank you, Marvin. Next item, please.”

NEW BUSINESS
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D. AGREEMENTWITHATHLETICSWICHITA (KAKE-TV/WICHITAMARATHON)
FOR CONTROLLEDACCESSTO COUNTY ROADSOCTOBER17,1999TOHOLD
A MARATHON.

Mr. Jarold D. Harrison, Assstant County Manager, greeted the Commissionersand said, "Thisrequest
isfrom AthleticsWichita, whichisthe promoter and devel oper of the KAKE-TV, WichitaMarathon. The
reason for the request isthis. The marathon actudly beginsin the City of Derby. It goesthrough Derby
out into the County, through McConnell Air Force Base, into the City of Wichitaand actudly concludes
at Lawrence Dumont Stadium.”

Commissioner Gwin said, "Man, | can't drive that far."
Mr. Harrison sad, "l thought | might participate if they let me drive."
Commissioner Sciortino sad, "Do you have to run back to your car when you're done?"
Mr. Harrison said, "Yes, but you can takeashort-cut. They need controlled accessto 63rd Street and
Oliver and just alittlebit of 47th Street there going to the McConnell gate to make the connection between
Derby and Wichita.  We\ve done thisin the past with this group. We require them to provide uswith a
certificate of insurance. We require them to use Sheriff Resarve Officersfor traffic control. | talked to
Clark Ennsthe other day. There was some concern about the road congtruction in that section of the
County down there, that there was some road construction going on. Hesaid if the carscan't get oniit but
we can, that just makesit even better for us. But he'saso battling road congtruction in the City of Wichita.
They get to use McConndl unlessthereisacriss going on, in which case they're going to have to reroute
around McConndl dso. But dl things working, Sunday, October 17, this thing will come off and well
have the Wichita Marathon. Recommend you approve the Contract.”
Chairman Hancock said, "Thank you. Commissioners, questions on thisitem?"

MOTION

Commissioner Gwin moved to gpprove the Agreement and authorize the Chairman to sign.

Commissioner Winters seconded the Motion.

There was no discussion on the Motion, the vote was caled.
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VOTE

Commissioner Betsy Gwin Aye
Commissoner Thomas G. Winters Aye
Commissioner Carolyn McGinn Absent
Commissioner Ben Sciortino Aye
Chairman Bill Hancock Aye

Chairman Hancock sad, "Thank you. Thanks, Jerry. Next item.”

E. DIVISSION OF COMMUNITY SERVICES.

1 AGREEMENT WITH UNITED METHODIST URBAN MINISTRY OF
WICHITA FOR LEASE OF OFFICE SPACE LOCATED AT 300 NORTH
BROADWAY, WICHITA, KANSAS, TO HOUSE THE COMPREHENS VE
COMMUNITY CARE(COMCARE)CENTERCITY HOMELESSPROGRAM.

M s. Debor ah Donaldson, Director, Divison of Human Services, greeted the Commissionersand said,
"This firg item is the ongoing lease that we have had for our Center City Homeess Program. | would
recommend your approva. For you information, that is $53,000. The firgt three months will be paid
through the Federal Access Grant and the remainder of the year will be paid through the state funds that
we received the last legidative session for this program. 1'd be glad to answer any questions.”

Chairman Hancock sad, "Thank you, Debbie. Commissoners, questions on this item? If not, what's
thewill of the Board?'

MOTION
Commissioner Winters moved to approve the Agreement and authorize the Chairman to sign.
Commissioner Gwin seconded the Mation.

There was no discussion on the Mation, the vote was called.

Page No. 22



Regular Meeting, September 22, 1999

VOTE

Commissioner Betsy Gwin Aye
Commissoner Thomas G. Winters Aye
Commissioner Carolyn McGinn Absent
Commissioner Ben Sciortino Aye
Chairman Bill Hancock Aye

Chairman Hancock sad, "Thank you. Next item."

2. AGREEMENTWITH VIA CHRISTI REGIONAL MEDICAL CENTER, INC.
AND SUPERIOR SERVICE, INC. TO PROVIDE TRANSPORTATION

BETWEEN VIA CHRISTI, STATE MENTAL HEALTH HOSPITALS AND
COURT HEARINGS.

Ms. Donaldson said, "Commissioners, this is the agreement that alows for transportetion to the date
hospita's, where the other option would be for the Sheriff to trangport and a police car, often with people
handcuffed or restrained even when that isnot indicated. This has been avery good agreement between
the three of usand | would recommend your approva. This is funded through Mentd Hedlth Reform
funds, but there isn't a set amount because thisis paid on an as needed basis.”

ChairmanHancock sad, "Okay. Commissioners, questions or comments? If not, what'sthewill of the
Board?'

MOTION

Commissioner Gwin moved to gpprove the Agreement and authorize the Chairman to sign.

Commissioner Winters seconded the Mation.

There was no discussion on the Mation, the vote was called.

VOTE
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Commissioner Betsy Gwin Aye
Commissoner Thomas G. Winters Aye
Commissioner Carolyn McGinn Absent
Commissioner Ben Sciortino Aye
Chairman Bill Hancock Aye

Chairman Hancock said, "Thank you, Debbie."
MOTION
Chairman Hancock moved to take an Off Agenda Item regarding a Resolution of Appointment.
Commissioner Gwin seconded the Maotion.

There was no discussion on the Mation, the vote was called.

VOTE

Commissioner Betsy Gwin Aye
Commissioner Thomas G. Winters Aye
Commissioner Carolyn McGinn Absent
Commissioner Ben Sciortino Aye
Chairman Bill Hancock Aye

Chairman Hancock sad, "Thank you."

OFF AGENDA ITEM

M s. M ar sha Gasper, Interim Adminigtrator, Regiond Forensic Science Center, said, "Wedo apologize
for thisOff Agendaltem. However, itisnecessary for usto completethisitem beforewe can present Item
F. Thisitem isaResolution appointing Deborah G. Johnson, M.D., as a Deputy Digtrict Coroner. We
do request that you adopt this Resolution.”

Chairman Hancock said, "Thank you, Marsha. Commissioners, questions on thisitem? If not, what's
thewill of the Board?'
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MOTION
Commissioner Sciortino moved to adopt the Resolution.
Commissioner Winters seconded the Motion.

There was no discussion on the Mation, the vote was called.

VOTE

Commissioner Betsy Gwin Aye
Commissioner Thomas G. Winters Aye
Commissioner Carolyn McGinn Absent
Commissioner Ben Sciortino Aye
Chairman Bill Hancock Aye

Chairman Hancock said, "Thank you. Now Item F."

F. AGREEMENTWITHDEBORAH JOHNSON,M.D.TOPROVIDE PROFESSIONAL
SERVICES.

Ms. Gasper sad, "This item is a Professond Services Agreement with Deborah Johnson, M.D., to

providedl related professiona services of the Deputy Sedgwick County Coroner and Medica Examiner.
We request that you approve this agreement and the Chairman to sign.”

MOTION
Commissioner Gwin moved to gpprove the Agreement and authorize the Chairman to sign.
Commissioner Winters seconded the Motion.
There was no discussion on the Mation, the vote was caled.
VOTE
Commissioner Betsy Gwin Aye
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Commissioner Thomas G. Winters Aye
Commissioner Carolyn McGinn Absent
Commissioner Ben Sciortino Aye
Charman Bill Hancock Aye

Chairman Hancock said, "Thank you, Marsha. Next item, please.”

G. PROPOSAL BY SUMMIT ENVIRONMENTAL SERVICES, INC. TO PROVIDE
PUMP TEST FOR FEASBILITY OF DEWATERING.

Ms. Shawne M or gan, Management Intern, County Manager's Office, greeted the Commissonersand
sad, "We have a contract proposa from Summit Environmenta Services, Inc., for $21,722.63 to ingtall
awell and conduct the pump testsin Peach Vdley Edtates. The purpose of the pump test isto determine
the feashility of implementing a pilot dewatering program to lower the water table below basement
elevation. The pump test will be conducted on October 6, 7, and 8, and the report detailing the findings
of the test will be provided to us by October 24. | recommend that you approve the contract proposal
and authorize the Chairman to sgn.”

ChairmanHancock sad, "Thank you, Shawvne. Commissioners, for further information, thisisin regard
to the area around 87th and Hydraulic that we're looking at a feagbility of dewatering the area. This
report will give uswhat our next step shal be. Dependent upon what this report shows, well know what
we need to do through the next few months. In my visits with the congtituents in the area, | have stated
to them that hopefully well have a solid yes or no answer and a solution by the spring of 2001. So there
is some time, but we do need to get some answers and begin to understand what is possible for usto do.
Once we understand that, well know how to proceed. Hopefully this will give us the answers. | do
appreciate thisbeing on the agendaand dl of you helping mewith the project. Itisvery important. Thank
you. Further questions or comments?"

MOTION
Commissioner Sciortino moved to approve the Proposa and authorize the Chairman to sign.
Commissioner Gwin seconded the Motion.

There was no discussion on the Mation, the vote was called.
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VOTE

Commissioner Betsy Gwin Aye
Commissoner Thomas G. Winters Aye
Commissioner Carolyn McGinn Absent
Commissioner Ben Sciortino Aye
Chairman Bill Hancock Aye

Chairman Hancock said, "Thank you. Item, please.

l. DIVISION OF HUMAN RESOURCES.

1 SECOND QUARTER RECLASSIFICATIONS.

OFFICESPECIALIST,RANGE 15,COUNTY COUNSEL OR'SOFFICE,
TO ADMINISTRATIVE ASSISTANT, RANGE 18

DIVERSION DISCHARGE SPECIALIST,RANGE 18, COMCARE, TO
ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICER, RANGE 21

OFFICEASSISTANT (FIVEPOSI TIONS),RANGE 12,COMCARE, TO
OFFICE SPECIALIST, RANGE 15

CLINICAL PSYCHOLOGIST, RANGE 22, COMCARE, TO SENIOR
CLINICAL PSYCHOLOGIST, RANGE 26

Mr. Doug Russell, Director, Divison of Human Resources, greeted the Commissioners and said, "The
items before you, sometime ago the County made adecision to do quarterly analysisof thejobsand make
sure were looking at dl jobs in the County on athree year bads. The items before you are the second
quarter reclassfication recommendations. Jane Moraez, our compensation manager, looked at these.
There were 21 positions sudied. Nine positions were deferred until alater date, four positions did not
meet reclassfication requirements and eight postions met the reclassfication requirements and are
recommended before you. A Diverson Discharge Specidist, which is a grant funded pogtion in Deb
Donadson's area is recommended for reclass from Range 18 to 21. An Office Assgant, there arefive
positions that were dropped in asagrant funding ded. They've run for sometime. They are operaing
at a Range 15 not Range 12, and they are recommended for reclassfication. A Clinica Psychologit,
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Range 22, is recommended for a Range 26 position. The person is now operating with a PhD and fully
utilizing that degree, supervising and doing counsding. An Adminidrative Assistant is recommended for
the County Court Office Specidig, that it be reclassfied an Adminigrative Assstant. The budget, which
has been worked through the budget department is$6,755in 1999 and for 2000, $26,627, whichiswithin
their budgets. | can answer any questions.”

Commissioner Gwin sad, "Are there any questions on thisitem? Seeing none, what's the will of the
Board?

MOTION
Commissioner Sciortino moved to approve the reclassifications.
Commissioner Winters seconded the Motion.

There was no discussion on the Motion, the vote was caled.

VOTE

Commissioner Betsy Gwin Aye
Commissioner Thomas G. Winters Aye
Commissioner Carolyn McGinn Absent
Commissioner Ben Sciortino Aye
Charman Bill Hancock Aye

Chairman Hancock sad, "Thank you. Next item, please.”
2. SALARY STUDY RESULTS AND RECOMMENDATIONS FOR PUBLIC
WORKSENGINEERS, SECURITY OFFICERS, ZOO AND INFORMATION
SERVICES.

Mr. Russell sad, "Theitem before you is a study that we are going to present of engineering, security,
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Zoo and Information Services sdaries. Basicdly, we have looked at these over aperiod of nine months
to ayear, depending on the area, especidly Information Services. Under the Zoo, we began by looking
a some postions and did some market surveys and found out that frankly it surprised us. We were
serioudy out of market in terms of being competitive with like kind of zoos around the region.  Security,
we have smply logt alot of security guards and are trying to compete with public and private areas, not
leading the market but meeting the market to value and retain that. In Engineering, we have had trouble
recruiting engineers because quite frankly we pay too little.

"The process that we utilized in dl four of these areas was we surveyed . . . routindy we used to survey
only the public sector. What were finding on things, especidly technica things, thet they are irrdlevant
private areas that were redly competing with, especidly in engineers and Information Services and
security guards. The Zoo, for example, doesn't tend to losethat many to the private sector, but even there
we're finding ourselves competing with people like Disney for qudified folks. Because this has beenin
work since before | came to the Human Resources Department, the budget impact has been built into the
2000 budget and in '99, it has also been anticipated.

"I wanted to indicate that thisisalandmark effort among departments. The good news and the bad news
about working in partnerships is you get more information and you have more propensity to make a
mistake when you're agreeing on achart. We're very comfortable with what we've come up with and are
very very pleased with the amount of work that was done.

“We literally spent hours and days rolling up our deeves, writing on white boards, then putting it into
goread sheet format, analyzing it, looking at the market, and agreeing to agree onthings. Thereare areas
where we did not agree on some of these things and had to have some knock down drag outs to make
sure we were taking about the same jobs. Especidly asyou look at the |.S. piece. Well seethat.

"We had problemswith market placeinequity. People have perceived alack of career growth, espeicaly
inthe technicd fidd. Thereis atendency to get people and then suddenly the entire technologica fied
changes on you and you find out that you've got people in jobs that you may want them in other jobs.
While we were doing these things, we looked at the system as well as the individuas. We have had
problems keeping folks. There is a negative impact on cusomer service when you don't have technical
people or any of these peopleredly. We frankly had trouble retaining employees.

"InEngineering, welooked at four classifications, ten public sector surveys, additiondly, David Spearsand
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his organization found private sector comparisons that they know are relevant because we are having
trouble recruiting and they are the ones who are getting the good candidates. We basicaly found that we
are 9to 11% below market rate to get and keep engineers. The recommendation that was made was that
we dlocate ranges upward. The budget impact, and it is not redly Commissioner Sciortino pointed out
isit abudget impact or isit abudget fact. Thefactisitisin the budget for 1999 and 2000, $6,891 isthe
impact of what we are doing FY'99 and for 2000 is $29,648. This basicdly brings the County Engineer
up two ranges but the actual impact is about 2 or 3% for the employeesthemsdves. Itdlowsustorase
the ranges themselves by 7.5% to recruit. We agreed on engineers and training we spreed that over five
ranges S0 as they develop competencies we are able to move them up a range without having to go
through all this bureaucratic Suff.

"Security followed asmilar moddl. We benchmarked 23 folksin two departments. Weagain arelosing
folksto private sector as often as public sector. We have the advantage of being stable and there are
some day jobs and we've got pretty good benefits, but none the less, we found that we were 9 to 12%
below the market average for these pogitions. Therefore, the recommendation after welooked at dl this
was that we move the range from a Grade 14 to a Grade 15. What this practicaly meansis the people
themsalves would get a 3% raise, which is a little under $600 a piece average, but the recruiting ability
goes up 7.5%. So there is more room to grow and more room to get folks in the market place.

"The Zoo was again redlly surprised us. We set out to look at acouple of key positionsat the Zoo based
upon the Assstant County Manager's request. Then as we looked at these positions, we found out that
there were 21 classfications substantialy out of sync with the market place. Sdaries we found were
running 17 to 20% below the market average and we were comparing with comparable zoosin theregion
so that we're pretty sure, dthough even at that region people tend to go, but the truth is we have one of
the top probably ten zoos in the entire country. The recommendation after looking at this was that we
redllocate 11 classfications upward after working at 21 of them. The ninewould remainthesame. One
classfication was reclassified because in fact the person was operating in a supervisory grounds keeper
position. We met with the Zoologica Society Executive Board last week and went over this with them.
They've asked usto aso look at another 18 pogitions that they have on their sde of the ledger and Jane
Mordez will be doing that. The budget impact of our recommendation is about $10,000 for 1999 and
for FY2000, it is $33,738, to get competitive with the market place.

"This was the most complicated one by far. We got to the part where you are seeing more datathan you
canprobably stand and | redlizethat it was extremely complicated to present and | appreciate everybody's
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patientsin alowing ustowork onthisover thelast nine months. We're pretty sure of our datanow. What
we found is that we are losing people primarily to the private sector. We know that at least 70% of our
people have goneto the private sector, which meanswe're no longer just in the market place working with
the private sector. Sowhat wedidiswelooked at 11 public sector areas, some of whom said wereaso
logng lots of people and we can't wait to see your survey when it isdone. That's kind of a soft bench
mark when you get that response. On the other side of the coin, we looked at where people are going
and examined 15 nationdly publicized surveys. Where this got redly complicated was making sure we
know what skills and competency were within each of these jobs. We worked on this for nine months
snce I've been here and before they were looking at it. | think it was a matter of getting to where you
were sure you were comparing apples and apples and of that we're certain now.

"We had the good fortune of acquiring severa peoplefrom private sector in acouple of key jobsand they
therefore have the ability to go in and ask that. Thetruth of the matter is, in thisworld people watch their
data pretty carefully, becauseit ishighly competitive. 1t isnot openly shared. The bottom lineiswe have
figured out that we are substantially below the market average. We're running about 31.5% below asan
average.

"The recommendation that we haveisthat we redll ocate ranges upward effecting 66 peoplein Information
Searvices. Six poditionswould be reclassfied. The purpose of thiswas, again we didn't just look at the
jobs and say okay are they doing thisjob that other people are going to hire them away from, but we dso
said . .. and it was Kathy and her team redlly, how can we work smarter, make sure we dign our system
and its leadership and its management in a way that alows a career path but aso dlows us to be
addressing things that are not 20 year old systems but are systems that are going into the 21t century.
That involved reclassfying Six postionswhilewewereat it and redigning some jobs and somejob duties.

"The budget impact of that is substantial and as | indicated, it is not redly and again Commissioner
Sciortino pointed this out, it isamisnomer to cal it budget impact. Infact, itisabudget dollar vaue that
was placed in the budget over the last year. Itisin the 2000 budget. It wasplaced inthe'99 budget but
Kathy dmost as soon as she took her job. She worked with the budget department and reserved some
funds. The impact of what we are doing was estimated at $100,000 for '99, infact it is$89,500. For FY
2000, it is $382,114.
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"Bascdly, nine months of research in those four areas. We looked at 54 classfications. Looked at 59
different survey points to make sure we had good credible data and it will effect 122 people in the
organization. We're pretty sure that by making these changes you will have the benefit of our being able
to stay in the market, recruit and retain candidates, create career paths, and it will have a positive impact
on customer service, epecidly in the technicd fields. Were not having turnover, which causes another
personto betraining anew person instead of people out doing their jobsin the County. That issomething
we want to get solved and solved now.

"The bottomline on dl four categoriesis $111,098 in 1999, for FY 2000, thetota cost is $468,860 and
again those are in the budget. 1 can answer any quesitons | hope.”

ChairmanHancock sad, "Thank you, Doug. Commissioners, questionson thisitem? Doug, with your
daff and in conjunction with Kathy and some of the folks that you received some of your information
regarding the bench marks. Isit generaly felt anong those folks regarding the proposed increases that
thiswill stop the out migration of some of the more professona employees?!

Mr. Russell sad, "The answer isyes. We believe it will. Weve had people, especidly in the |.S.
Department who have literdly been hanging on believing that the County is going to do something about
this because weve assured them that we are looking at it."

ChairmanHancock sad, "Okay. | know it has been aproblem. | haven't been asfamiliar withit inthe
Informeation Services Department as| have been others. Weve been focusing on the Information Services
becauseit issuch alarge item. [I've been focusng on Engineering because I'm more familiar with that.
Sometimeswe overlook Security and itismy belief that anytime anyoneworksfor Sedgwick County, that
we should pay them aliving wage. We did an item just a few moments ago regarding housing in this
County, $25,000 was considered below the poverty level. When we get in those sdlary ranges, | think
we should hang our head and be ashamed. We shouldn't have employees working for us, asfar asI'm
concerned, full-time employees, adult individuas, doing an adult job who are qudified for public housing
assstance. We tend to overlook those things and | think it isimportant we raise our sdaries above the
poverty leve if we can.”

Mr. Russell sad, "Wdl, thisis heading that way for sure. | dsowould befibbing to say that istheissue.
Theissueis one, frankly there are some sdariesin that line of work that are going to get above some of
your department head type managers even in the County. The truth of the matter is, that's cdled the
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market place. Itisaset of ills, if wecan't get it and keep it, we're not going to be able to keep moving
forward in information services."

Chairman Hancock said, "l agree. Commissioner Gwin."

Commissioner Gwin said, "There are acouple of things| wish, and maybe you have them with you and
maybe you could put them on emo, because | know you're using adifferent form. 'Y ou remember the bar
graphs that you gave me that were salary comparisons versus the public sector. The onel turned to was
the Zoo Vet. Do you happen to have that one?’

Mr. Russell said, "l hope s0."

Commissioner Gwinsaid, "If youdon't, | do. Besides|.S. and bes des Engineers, thisperson particularly
isaveterinarian, years of schooling, years of training, | want people to understand the sacrifice he's been
making to work for this County for these years. Even a that, where we're proposing to go particularly
withhissdary. Canyou explain that for the public Doug so they can understand what we're doing there?”

Mr. Russell said, "If | can get it readable. The bottom line on how we did dl of these thingswasiif you
look at the dark blue, that is the County's current range of wages in terms of that. If there are multiple
incumbents and in this case there's nat, therés one. So thisis the minimum and maximum that we would
pay that podition. Thisiswhat our other comperable zoos are paying for aminimum and amaximum in
that.

“What we're trying to do and again you see this and I've got dozens of them, iswere trying to meet the
market but not make the market. So what were recommending in this case for exampleis atwo range
increase S0 that this range would go from a range 25 to a range 27 and would fall within what our
compstitors pay, recognizing the vaue of our employees.

Commissoner Gwin said, "That'strue on the other cases that you've presented to ustoo. | think it was
important that you share that visud in that where we are now on some of these sdlaries and where the
competitionisor wherelike jobs are and then where were proposing to go. From my recollection, were
not proposing to exceed any of those but to get where the market seems to be, correct?’

Mr. Russell said, "We did this process on trying to look at the entire market and it isa dea of meeting

the market but not making the market. We don't want to be known asthe highest paid organizationinthe
public and private sector and | don't think we want to be known as the highest paying government. But
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what we do want to do isto get and retain qudified staff and not compromise on that aswell. We want
good people coming in the door.”

Commissioner Gwin sad, "Right and the chalenge for our organization, aswell as those in the private
sector, is once you get them there isto retain the good quality people too. | gppreciae you showingthis
one because | think those bar graphsarearea good demongtration of what you're attempting to do here.
Okay. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.”

Chairman Hancock sad, "Thank you, Commissoner. Commissioner Winters."

Commissioner Winters sad, "Thank you. Just perhaps a comment and perhaps Kathy Sexton would
want to respond. A couple of things that kind of stuck out in my mind in viewing part of this materid is
one and |.S,, Information Servicesin some categories or job dotswhere we couldn't hire peopleinin that
amount, we hired peoplewith lesser qudifications, put them through the training process, and then we had
somebody trained and now a lot more viable product back out in the open public market once we had
trained thisperson. The second part of that iswelook a how dynamics change asmany as probably three
or four years ago no one knew what aweb master was but now it isahighly sought after position and job.
| thought those two are interesting. Kathy, do you have any comments about those two issues?’

Ms. Kathy Sexton, Director, Operations, said, "Commissioner, you are absolutely right. When people
come here, when we hire people in who aren't qudified for the jobs yet attempt to train them using some
of our experienced people and then within afew months sometimes they leave. Certainly, within ayear
or s0. Weve had that and that effects not only the level of support that our customers, you and other
departments receive, but aso effects the morae within the department because a person has trained that
person. They put dl that time and effort into training that person and forgone their other duties or extra
hours or whatever, and then for that person to leave and al that work to fall back on those people. It's
been atremendous problem over the last severd years Commissioner.”

Commissoner Winters sad, "Thank you."

Chairman Hancock sad, "Thank you, Commissoner. Commissioner Sciortino.”

Page No. 34



Regular Meeting, September 22, 1999

Commissioner Sciortino said, "Mr. Chairman, | don't have any more comments except that 1'm going
to ask that we defer thisitem for acouple of weeks. | was gone last week, asyou al know, and staff has
been very nice to me trying to accommodate a crash course on this entire survey. In fact, | was late
coming onto the bench thismorning because Doug and Kathy were il trying to cram mewith information.
| fed that | just need alittle bit more timeto get my hands around thisjust to get myself totally comfortable
with this. | would ask that we defer this item for two weeks."

MOTION
Commissioner Sciortino moved to defer the item for two weeks.
Commissioner Winters seconded the Motion.

Chairman Hancock said, "I will say we were thinking about one week, but we understand some staff
members won't be here next week in case there are questionsto be answer and so forth. Wewant to do
that in two weeks."

Commissoner Gwin said, "In discussing the motion too, | will support the request because | think it is
important that we try to get our answers that we need to make the estimated decision. 1'd be prepared
to approve it today but certainly understand that we al need to be comfortable and know where we're
going and why we're going there. The process | think is fine and if there are some questions then |
suppose we need to get those answered too."

ChairmanHancock sad, "Absolutely. It'sbeen along process. | know the staff has been working on
this. Y ou reported nine months, but | know the truth of the matter isthe subject came up well over ayear
ago. Wevebeenworking onit for alongtime. Will you be patient with usfor acouple moreweekswhile
we find out some moreinformation. I'm certain that in the end our employeeswill be very happy and well
inditute some of these changes before the year is out, probably two weeks from now. Commissioner
Sciortino, in my discussonwith him, has asked anumber of questions. 1t amazes methat these new guys
on the Commission, after the first year he won't be the new guy anymore. It amazes me some of the
guestions the new people have who come on and it just goes to show you that we need good new folks.
I'm very pleased with what he is doing with thisaso."

Mr. William Buchanan, County Manager, said, " Thisissue about peopleleaving and high turnover rates
is one that we have a problem with and we've addressed. Wethink thereisasolution here. Asamatter
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of fact, in the last Business Journd, last week was an article about this issue and there continues to be
people writing about how we can fix it. The good newsis that we have brought to you what wethink is
apretty good study and based on that study, some recommendations. But theway thisgovernment works
isthat you need to be absolutely comfortable, absolutely solid or we don't want to proceed. If we can't
defend it toyou, itisnot agood product. So thisisjust finewith usand were glad to have the opportunity
to answer any and dl questions. Thank you."

Chairman Hancock sad, "Thank you. Commissioner Sciortino.”

Commissioner Sciortino said, "Thank you, Mr. Chairman. | appreciate those comments from the
County Manager. One of thethingsthat | am going to be asking Doug and the department headswho are
involved in thisis to let us know what other things that were going to be implementing to dow down
turnover. | know you can't just continue to throw money at aproject. For example, in Security, | don't
believe we could probably afford to raise the sdariesto the level that it would take to sgnificantly reduce
the churn that werre having inthat area. | would hope that you could share with us some of the other items
that you'e thinking of implementing above and beyond adjusting the sdaries, which | believe are needed
to reduce turnover. That is one of the questions that I'd like to have answered dso. Thank you."

Mr. Russell sad, "Thank you, Commissoner.”

ChairmanHancock sad, "Thank you, Commissoner. We have aMoation and second. Isthere further
discusson? If not, Clerk call the vote please.”

VOTE

Commissioner Betsy Gwin Aye
Commissioner Thomas G. Winters Aye
Commissioner Carolyn McGinn Absent
Commissioner Ben Sciortino Aye
Charmen Bill Hancock Aye

Chairman Hancock sad, "Thank you. Next item, please.”

3. TEMPORARY RANGE REASSIGNMENT OF MAINTENANCE WORKER,
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Z00, RANGE 14, TO RANGE 16.

Ms. Jane M or alez, Compensation Specidi<t, Divison of Human Services, greeted the Commissioenrs
and said, "I'm here today to present to you a temporary range reassignment for a Zoo maintenance
worker. This employee was assigned to the Pride of the Plains rock work project in April of this year.
Immediately, he began supervising acrew of other employees, including the Zoo Society contracted rock
workers, inmates, parolees, and volunteers. Thisreassgnment will end with the completion of this project
on December 31, 1999. We are recommending your approva of thisitem. The budget impact for the
rest of this year including benefits will be $2,398."

Chairman Hancock said, "Thank you, Jane. Commissoners, questions on this item? Commissoner
Gwin."

Commissioner Gwin said, "Just for darification. Thisrock project is a phenomend project and if you
haven't been out there to seeit latdly, it isamazing what people are doing to create these hugerocks. I'm
aware that the project is even more complex than they originaly thought it would beand it iskeeping them
hopping, not just five days aweek but into the weekendstoo. I'm also awarethat with thisreassgnment,
this maintenance worker did in fact take on alot more responshbility again more than they thought would
happen. 1'm going to be very supportive of the temporary range reassgnment based upon the complexity
of the project and the number of people that he's having to oversee a thistime. Just for clarification.”
Chairman Hancock sad, "Thank you, Commissoner. Commissioner Sciortino.”

Commissioner Sciortino sad, "1, too, am going to be supportive of thisitem. | need to make surethat
gnceit isgoing from April, that he will be reimbursed retroactively for the work, isthat correct?"

Ms. Moralezsad, "Yes, hewill, hour for hour."

Commissioner Sciortino sad, "No further questions.”

Chairman Hancock sad, "Thank you. Further discusson? If not, what'sthe will of the Board?!
MOTION

Commissioner Gwin moved to gpprove the temporary range reassignment
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Commissioner Winters seconded the Mation.

There was no discussion on the Mation, the vote was called.

VOTE

Commissioner Betsy Gwin Aye
Commissoner Thomas G. Winters Aye
Commissioner Carolyn McGinn Absent
Commissioner Ben Sciortino Aye
Chairman Bill Hancock Aye

Chairman Hancock sad, "Thank you. Thank you, Jane. Next item, please.”

J. KANSAS COLISEUM MONTHLY REPORT.

Mr. John Nath, Director, Kansas Coliseum, greeted the Commissioners and said, "My report isfor the
month of Augud. It just seems like the 90 and 100 degree days of August were an eternity ago and in
redity it wasonly just afew short weeks. Itisjust incredible how time hasbeen flying. August wasadow
month in terms of events. However, it was anice month in terms of attendance and revenues. We had
five events. Some of the highlights of course were the Oz Fest with over 19,000 people in atendance.
Thisisaview from the Coliseum roof looking southwest over the grass bowl where we hold the Oz Fest
in. Agan, thisisthethird year weve had that event and it redlly worked out very well for us. Again, we
had 21,000 people for the Ringling Brothers Circus, another annua event that redly brings on alot of
people. Folksredly look forward to coming.

"Besde the events, we're continuing with the ADA modifications. As you know, we're doing some
accessible seating for whedl chairs down closer to the action for gporting events. That is 99% finished at
this point in time as well sthe new dashers are inddled, the new glassis in, and we are certainly going
aong on our ways toward getting ready for hockey and having the ice up and running.

"One of the thingswelooked for when wewere out for bids on our concessions contract this past summer
was we wanted to address some issues to upgrade and update our decors and our menus. We wanted
to diversfy the productsthat we offer. Wewanted to include some specidty items, somefood items. So
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what weve decided to do is go and do home in-house branding and offer some things that are different
than we have offered, such as a stand with a Mexican food theme, a stand with more of an Italian food
theme, and a stand with a ddlicatessen type theme. Aregio Itdian Cafe is an in-house brand through the
Cisco Company. Thereisno extracost in incorporating this. Some of them items we could offer inthat
locae, which would be where our pizza place is right now. They sde persond pizzas, meatbdl subs,
Italian sausage submarine, some cappuccino. Of course we'd have draft beer and a premium beer, such
as Sam Adams. The theme for the Aregio would be through the whole establishment, from the uniforms
of the employees to the disposables, such as napkins, knives and forks, to the menu items we have.

"The second theme we would like to do is Casa Solana which is a Mexican theme with one of thesmaler

stands onthe southend. Again, it would be themed dl theway through from the uniforms of the personnd

to thedigposables. Werethinking of offering a soft taco, achicken fgita, ataco saad, of courseadeuxe

nachos product, draft beer, which is a staple in our business, and maybe some import beers with a
Mexican flavor like a Corona, and dso margaritas available at the stand.

"The Broncking Bell which isaddi concept. Again, themed dl the way through from whether it is malt
vinegar and something or condiments, to the uniforms of the employees. Ham, turkey, roast beef deli
sandwi ches, barbeque beef sandwiches, chips, jumbo cookie, light beer, specidty beer such asmaybethe
Boulevard Brewers. Maybe srawberry daiquiris, something alittle bit different we could offer at the ddli.

"These concepts would be supported by signage. I'll be coming to you in the next couple of weekswith
anew advertiser. Wehaveapartnershipwith KSAX FOX 24, they're going to sponsor the closed circuit
TV sygem in the building, which isbeing ingdled. We will run acommercid when we have the gands
open letting folks know they are there. We will do it be mailingsto dl the season ticket holders of the
sports team.

“We're trying to get people usad to this. Thisis not to replace our current concessons menu. Thisisto
augment it and expand it. Our staplesare till going to be hotdogs, nachos, popcorn, and draft beer. You
aways dance with who brung you. That'snot going to change. But what we'retrying to dois offer alittle
bit of variety for those folks who redly don't want to do that.

"Wedid atdephone survey with the research center last fal and we did amaster planning processlast fall.
Some of the things that came out of that is to try to update the decor of the Coliseum and to help with
ggnage with advance notification of events, advance directions where people can go park. We have two
of our gate Sgnsin place now. It'sjust an example of the gate sign on 85th Street at Gate 1, how high
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profile and how vishble it is when people come up to the Colissum. We can aso advertise upcoming
eventson that. Thisisan example of asgn that is on Hydraulic right now. Again, as you can seg, this
goaceisfor rent. All you haveto doiscdl our number and were there for you.

"Coming up, we have Lord of the Dance this weekend. Very successful show so far a the box office.
We'reredly pleased. Itisavery aggressiveticket price. Of coursg, it isahigh profile show. Itissdling
very wel. Next week we have the Gather Family Homecoming. Again, very very successful at the box
office. We could do 10,000 people for that show without adoubt. We have wrestling on Friday and we
have an indoor footbal game on Saturday, the first time it has ever played the market. We think were
going to be very successful with that. If there are any questions, I'd be happy to answer them at thistime.”

ChairmanHancock said, "Thank you, John. Commissoners, questions? All right John, I'mjust not up
on these things. Who is Gaither?'

Mr. Nath said, "Gaither, the Bill Gaither trio has been around for 40 years, they are gospe singers,
extremely popular. WEell probably do 40 bustrips out of Missouri of senior citizens coming down to this
show. We were very successful with them last year."

Commissioner Gwin said, "Very good. Thank you, John. Nice presentation, fantastic. Commissoners,
what's the will of the Board?'

MOTION
Commissioner Gwin moved to receive and file.
Commissioner Winters seconded the Motion.

There was no discussion on the Motion, the vote was caled.

VOTE

Commissoner Betsy Gwin Aye
Commissioner Thomas G. Winters Aye
Commissioner Carolyn McGinn Absent
Commissioner Ben Sciortino Aye
Charmen Bill Hancock Aye
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Chairman Hancock said, "Thank you, John, good job. It'sgreat. Next item, please.”

K. MODIFICATION OF PLANSAND CONSTRUCTION, REQUEST NUMBER ONE
AND FINAL, WITH SHEARS CONSTRUCTION L.P., DBA ASPHALT
CONSTRUCTION COMPANY, ON SEDGWICK COUNTY PROJECT - ARBOR
LAKESESTATES; STREET IMPROVEMENTS. DISTRICT #5.

Mr. Jim Weber, P.E., Director, Sewer Operations and Maintenance, greeted the Commissioners and
sad, "Inltem K, we have requested your gpprova of modification of plansand construction, number one
and find, for the Arbor Lakes Etates Street paving project. The modification will increase our contract
with Asphalt Congtruction by $2,312 and is a result of variations in planning quantities from actud field
measurements.  All costs of the project are to be paid by the benefited properties through special
assessments. We request your approva of the recommended action.”

Chairman Hancock sad, "Thank you, Jm. Commissoners, questions on thisitem? If not, what's the
will of the Board?'

MOTION

Commissioner Sciortino moved to gpprove the Modification of Plans and Construction and
authorize the Chairman to sgn.

Commissioner Winters seconded the Mation.

There was no discussion on the Mation, the vote was called.

VOTE

Commissioner Betsy Gwin Aye
Commissoner Thomas G. Winters Aye
Commissioner Carolyn McGinn Absent
Commissioner Ben Sciortino Aye
Chairman Bill Hancock Aye
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Chairman Hancock sad, "Thank you. Thank you, Jm. Next item."

L. REPORT OF THE BOARD OF BIDS AND CONTRACTS SEPTEMBER 16, 1999
REGULAR MEETING.

Mr. Darren Muci, Director, Purchasing Department, greeted the Commissioners and said, Y ou have
Minutes from the September 16 meseting of the Board of Bids and Contracts. There are nine items for
congderation.

Q PAVING & DRAINGE IMPROVEMENT - SEWER DEPARTMENT
FUNDING: SPECIAL ASSESSMENTS

"ltemone, paving and drainage improvement servicesfor the Sewer Department. Thisisthe Sand Pointe
Addition. It was recommended to accept the low bid of Corngo & Sons, Inc., in the amount of
$104,508.

2 PAVING & DRAINGE IMPROVEMENT - SEWER DEPARTMENT
FUNDING: SPECIAL ASSESSMENTS

"ltemtwo, paving and drainageimprovement servicesfor the Sewer Department for the Huntington Pointe
Addition. It was recommended to accept the low bid of Corngo & Sons, Inc. That amount is
$98,258.50.

(3) 3/[4TON, 4 X 4, SUBURBAN - FIRE DEPARTMENT
FUNDING: FIRE DEPARTMENT

"Item threeisa 3/4 ton, 4 X 4 Suburban type vehicle for the Fire Department. It was recommended to
accept the low bid of Rusty Eck Ford. That amount with trade, $28,400.

4 PROFESSIONAL PLANNING SERVICES-JUVENILE DETENTION FACILITY
FUNDING: CAPITAL PROJECTS

"Item four, professond planning services for the Juvenile Detention Facility and Capital Projects. Thisis
CIP PB340. It was recommended to accept the proposa of Gossen Livingston Associations, that
amount $19,000.
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(5) COURTHOUSE BASEMENT DRAINAGE ENGINEERING SERVICES-CAPITAL

PROJECTS
FUNDING: CAPITAL PROJECTS

"Itemfive, courthouse basement drainage engineering servicesfor Capitd Projects. 1t wasrecommended
to accept the proposd of Mid-Kansas Engineering. That amount, $26,000. Thereisapagefollowsthat
outlines the recommendetion.

(6) COURTHOUSE BASEMENT DRAINAGE ARCHITECTURAL SERVICES -

CAPITAL PROJECTS
FUNDING: CAPITAL PROJECTS

"Itemfive, courthouse basement drainagearchitectural servicesfor Capitd Projects. It wasrecommended
to accept the proposd of Wilson Darndl Mann. That amount is $15,600. Again, a page of
recommendation follows.

(7 TANDEM AXLE DUMP TRUCKS-FLEET MANAGEMENT
FUNDING: FLEET MANAGEMENT

"Item seven, tandem axle dump trucks for Heet Management and Public Works. 1t was recommended
to accept the proposa of Doonan Truck & Equipment. That amount for two vehicles, $198,377 and
includes atrade-in. There are four pages of recommendations from Marvin Duncan, our Fleet Manager
attached. I'm sorry, | think that's five pages, and heis available should there be additiona questions.

(8) KITCHEN EQUIPMENT FOR SCALDF - CAPITAL PROJECTS
FUNDING: CAPITAL PROJECTS

"ltemeight, thisisamodification to an exigting contract for kitchen equipment for the adult detention facility
for Capitd Projects. Thisisadecreaseto the current contract for Sunflower Restaurant Supply. Thenew
amount is $485,504.84. That isareduction of $4,140.16. Thereisa page attached which outlinesthat.
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9) SITE DEVELOPMENT OF HISTORIC CALVARY BAPTIST CHURCH -CAPITAL

PROJECTS
FUNDING: CAPITAL PROJECTS

"Item nine, dso amodification to an exigting contract. Site development for the Higtoric Cavary Baptist
Church for Capita Projects. Thisis an increase to the existing contract. The new amount is $69,485,
whichreflectsan increase of $2,921. Thereisaso apage following which outlines that recommendetion.
I'll be happy to take questions and recommend gpprova of the minutes provided by the Board of Bidsand
Contracts."

Chairman Hancock sad, "Thank you. Commissioner Gwin."

Commissioner Gwin said, "Thank you, Mr. Chairman. Darren, there are acouple of change ordersthat
came through the Bid Board thistime, would you explain why they came through you? Usudly they just
come through us as a Regular Agenda item.”

Mr. Muci sad, "Asyou noted, normdly theseitems do cometo you directly as a separate agendaitem.
The Board of Bids and Contracts has the mechanism and place and the processin place to alow changes
to existing contracts. We have done that in the past for some other items that didn't necessarily have to
do with congtruction or Capita Project type items. We thought wed try this method and see how it
works. Y ou are getting the same specification and recommendation that you have in the past. Thisisa
new opportunity, something new."

Commissoner Gwin said, "So should we expect change overs to come through this way then?’

Mr. Muci sad, "I think we can make thiswork. Were comfortable with this. We had sent you anote
advigng you of this and aso visited with the County Manager and the Chief Financia Officer to try
something different.”

Commissoner Gwin said, "Thank you. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.”

Chairman Hancock sad, "Thank you, Commissoner. Commissioner Sciortino.”

Commissioner Sciortino sad, "Thank you, Mr. Chairman. | would like to have Marvin come up if |
could. | know I'm getting the reputation of being a penny pincher and what have you and the reason for
what I'm going to ask Marvin is to help maybe knock off afew of the phone cdls | anticipate I'm going
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to get. The question is on the tandem axle dump truck. | noticethat it is the second highest and we had
alittle conversation about that and I'm comfortablewith it. But could you just for the record, in case some
of the potential phone calls are watching. Kind of briefly explain why the decison was made to accept
Doonan's proposa as opposed to four or five of them that were less than his.”

Mr. Marv Duncan, Fleet Management, said, "We asked for proposas for a tandem axle dump trucks
for Public Works. We didn't just look at minimum bid. We came up withfivecriteria Firg of dl, does
it meet our needs, isit the best tool, doesit meet our specs. The second wasthe user evaluated it. How
did he like the vehicle? The third was cost, we did consider the cost in our proposa. The next areawe
looked at was maintainability, peoplefrom our maintenance shop took alook at the vehiclesto seeif there
are any shortcomings and would one be more difficult to maintain than the other. Then findly, | cdled
about ten references to see how they liked the various vehicles. Five criteria were then weighted with a
decison factor. That was put into a decison matrix and then al those criteria were scored for each
vehide. The person that came out with the highest score from that group effort is the one that we are
proposing that we buy today."

Commissioner Sciortino sad, "All of these trucks were given the same consderation. They were dl
tested. They were al driven. Maintenance took alook at al of them.”

Mr. Duncan sad, "Yes"
Commissioner Sciortino said, "All right, thank you. I'm comfortable with this™

Chairman Hancock sad, "Thank you, Commissioner. Further questions? If not, what'sthe will of the
Board?'

MOTION
Commissioner Gwin moved to approvethe recommendations of the Board of Bidsand Contracts.
Commissioner Winters seconded the Motion.

There was no discussion on the Mation, the vote was called.

VOTE
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Commissioner Betsy Gwin Aye
Commissoner Thomas G. Winters Aye
Commissioner Carolyn McGinn Absent
Commissioner Ben Sciortino Aye
Chairman Bill Hancock Aye

Chairman Hancock sad, "Thank you, Darren. Next item, please.”

CONSENT AGENDA

M. CONSENT AGENDA.
1 Right-of-Way Agreements.

Seven Easements for Right-of-Way for Sedgwick County Project No. 807-K, L, N %2
M; Maize Road between 21st and 45th Streets North. CIP #R-246. Didricts #3 and
#4,

2. Section 8 Housing Assistance Payment Contracts.

Contract Rent Didtrict

Number Subs Number Landlord
V99051 $142.00 Jm Phillips
V99055 $421.00 2 Rondd Evans

3. Agreements (two) with Wichita Lifeline, Inc. and ProgressveHomeHealth Care
to provide Developmental Disability Community Service Provider status.

4. Order dated September 15, 1999 to correct tax roll for change of assessment.
5. Payroll Check Register of September 15, 1999.
6. General Bills Check Register of September 17, 1999.

7. Budget Adjustment Requests.
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Mr. Buchanansad, "Commissoners, you havethe Consent Agendabefore you and | would recommend
you gpproveit.”

MOTION
Commissioner Gwin moved to approve the Consent Agenda as presented.
Commissioner Sciortino seconded the Motion.

There was no discussion on the Motion, the vote was cdled.

VOTE

Commissoner Betsy Gwin Aye
Commissioner Thomas G. Winters Aye
Commissioner Carolyn McGinn Absent
Commissioner Ben Sciortino Aye
Charmen Bill Hancock Aye

Chairman Hancock said, "Thank you. At thistime, I'll recess the Regular Mesting.”

TheBoard of Sedgwick County Commissioners recessed to the Regular Meeting of the Fire
Digtrict #1 at 10:50 a.m. and returned at 10:51 am.

Chairman Hancock said, "At thistime, I'll bring back to order the Regular Meeting of the Board of
County Commissoners. Isthere further business?'

N. OTHER

MOTION
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Commissoner Gwin moved that the Board of County Commissioners recess into Executive
Session for 30 minutes to consder consultation with Lega Counsd on matters privileged in the
Attorney Client rdationship rdating to pending clams, litigation, legd advice, and personnd
maiters of non-elected personnel, and that the Board of County Commissioners return from
Executive Sesson no sooner than 11:20 am.

Commissioner Sciortino seconded the Moation.

There was no discussion on the Mation, the vote was called.

VOTE

Commissioner Betsy Gwin Aye
Commissioner Thomas G. Winters Aye
Commissioner Carolyn McGinn Absent
Commissioner Ben Sciortino Aye
Chairman Bill Hancock Aye

Chairman Hancock sad, "Thank you. We arein Executive Sesson."

The Board of Sedgwick County Commissioner srecessed into Executive Session at 10:51 am.
and returned at 11:42 am.

Chairman Hancock said, "We are back in session. Let the record reflect there was no binding action
taken while in Executive Sesson. Mr. Counselor, is there anything else? Manager? If not, we are

adjourned. Thank you."

O. ADJOURNMENT
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There being no other business to come before the Board, the Meeting was adjourned at 11:42 am.

BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS OF
SEDGWICK COUNTY, KANSAS

BILL HANCOCK, Chairman
Second Didrict

BETSY GWIN, Chair Pro Tem,
Firg Didrict

THOMASG. WINTERS, Commissoner,
Third Didrict

CAROLYN McGINN, Commissoner,
Fourth Didtrict

BEN SCIORTINO, Commissioner
Fifth Didtrict

ATTEST:

James Alford, County Clerk

APPROVED:
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